
University Council Statues and Bylaws Committee Report 
February 5, 2009 

Elizabeth A. St.Pierre, Chair 
 

 
University Council’s Statutes & Bylaws Committee has met three times this year. 

As you may remember, during the last few years we have revised Council’s bylaws to 
increase the number of both faculty and staff on Council. Last year, our student 
representatives asked us to consider increasing the number of students as well. 

 
To that end, our committee has been collecting data from various sources to 

determine exactly how Council’s numbers in the various categories—faculty, staff, 
students, administrators—have increased during those years in order to determine 
whether and how to increase the number of student representatives. 

 
I believe we have the data we need, and the committee should make a 

recommendation very soon. 


